MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, JULY 9, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, July 9, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on June 14, 2019 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1.We have extended the permit for the Fifi Island Breakwater Project for another 2 years.2. The Bayou Thunder Rocks plans are still being worked on. 3. The new pump stations field work has been done and we are waiting for the hydro report to get completed to continue on the permit. 4. Ordered the new navigation lights for the end of Fifi Island. 5. The plans are ready for bid for the breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle as soon as CPRA approves the contract. 6. The 2nd quarter levee inspections will be done in a couple of weeks.
President Camardelle stated that the pump station being done with the town is being designed. The town and levee board will add new pumps to help with high tides, rain and storm waters. We are waiting for CPRA to approve the contract so we can advertise for the continuation of the segmented rock breakwater on the north side of Grand Isle. He reported on his DC trip that he went to the White House for the whole day and met with President Trump. He also met with Senator Scalise and Representative Scott Angelle while in Washington. President Camardelle thanked Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair for all their assistance while serving as our Senator and Representative. Mr. Camardelle also thanked the Governor, CPRA, Mr. Chip Kline, Ricky Templet and Jefferson Parish Officials for being friends to Grand Isle and supporting our projects. He stated that we are in Hurricane Season and everyone should stay alert to weather conditions.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

Commissioner Besson stated that he is looking at a new Case tractor. Joint motion was made by the commissioners to authorize Commissioner Besson to purchase a new 20 hp Case Tractor for $55,623.72. Mr. Besson also stated that a piling is missing off of the end of Fifi Island. A joint motion was made by the commissioners to hire SLV to install the piling on the end of Fifi Island and install the new light that was ordered. He also stated that he will get someone to look at the Army truck. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 a.m.
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